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Actions

	1. Secretariat to circulate the London 2012 Sustainability Plan to Commissioners, who will provide feedback 
	Secretariat
	Completed

	2. Secretariat to investigate engagement with the UK Youth Parliament and the Young Mayor’s Programme 
	Secretariat
	To be done after the launch of the Annual Review

	3. At a future Commission meeting the CSL priorities for the learning legacy to be discussed.  
	Secretariat
	To be on the agenda for the July 2010 meeting

	4. Secretariat to add in key areas of concern to the list of the Chair’s meetings and add meeting notes to the secure area. 
	Secretariat
	Ongoing


1. Declarations of Interests

There were no new declarations of interest.

2. Minutes of previous meeting / matters arising
The minutes were agreed.

3. Chair’s update
The Chair congratulated Jonathan Turner on his recent marriage and reported that sadly Jonathan Pauling would be standing down as a Commissioner at the end of January due to conflict of interest with his new job at the GLA. The Chair thanked Jonathan for his fantastic contribution to the Commission over the past two years. 
Recruitment

The Chair reported that adverts for the CSL Commissioner Recruitment had been published. The Commission is recruiting for new Commissioners and Co-opted Experts to expand the expertise of the Commission in line with the progress of the London 2012 programme. Interviews will be held in mid-February. There was some discussion of the Commission’s engagement with young people and it was agreed that the Secretariat will investigate engagement with the UK Youth Parliament and the Young Mayors Programme.

Reviews

The Chair reported that the LOCOG Procurement Review would be published in late January 2010. The Transport Snapshot Review is currently being written up and will be sent to Commissioners and the Key Stakeholders for initial consultation in February. 
Feedback

In the course of the Annual Review meetings, the Commission had received some very positive feedback from senior staff members at the delivery bodies. The only negative feedback was that the Commission’s Quarterly Reporting was too long and this has been amended. The Chair has also begun talks with the Key Stakeholders about the Commission’s Forward Work Programme and this will be presented to OB/OBSG in April/May 2010.
4. Commissioner Feedback 
Ben Wilson reported that he had attended a walking tour of the London 2012 Aquatics Centre on behalf of the Commission. The legacy use of the centre is being considered.
Ben Wilson also attended a lunch at the Canadian High Commission in advance of the Vancouver Games, on behalf of CSL. The meeting had focused on the role of the First Nations in the Vancouver Games. The Games are an economic opportunity for the First Nations. There may be opportunities for areas of London to benefit economically in a similar way by selling produce/arts/crafts. 
Jonathan Pauling attended the Newham Olympic Symposium, in a private capacity, which had attendees from many past Olympic Games. Feedback from the session was that there was a general concern over the lack of local influence over the Athletes’ Village. 
5. Food and Waste Reviews
The Food Review is currently going through the approval stages with the Key Stakeholders. LOCOG, have provided considerable feedback. 

Jane Durney reported that LOCOG published their Food Vision at the end of 2009 setting out their plans for a healthy, affordable, sustainable catering at the Games. All suppliers will have to sign up to the Food Vision and the Commercial Partners have also done so, although it is not yet clear how the aspirational standards set out in the Vision will be used. The Commission would also like to see a continuing and resourced role for LOCOG’s expert Food Advisory Group and for LOCOG to play a role in ensuring there is a demand, post-Games, for the high standards that will be required at Games-time. Overall the Commission is broadly happy with the LOCOG food plans. 
The Waste Review is also going though the approval stages. It is a very comprehensive report, the main findings of which have been broadly positive. The headline findings are: that the ODA has performed particularly well with demolition waste and is also meeting its targets for construction waste; more needs to be done to make the Games a catalyst for new waste management in East London, particularly in the area of organic waste; LOCOG also have good plans in place to meet their zero-waste to landfill challenge; more attention needs to be paid to the post-Games clean up and transformation to ensure it does not become a ‘skip-fest’ as there will be multiple organisations involved. There was extensive discussion of where targets and recommendations should be included.  The learning legacy from the waste work was also discussed and it was agreed that at a future Commission meeting the CSL priorities for the leaning legacy would be discussed. 
6. Quarterly Reporting
Following feedback from the Key Stakeholders the CSL Secretariat will be making the formal quarterly reporting shorter and more focused on immediate concerns. Good progress is being made by the Key Stakeholders against CSL Recommendations. 
7. Feedback on the London 2012 Equality and Diversity Forum Report 
The Commission welcomes the role of and the work done by the Equality and Diversity Forum. There was discussion of the report.
8. CSL Carbon Review and London 2012 Sustainability Plan 

The Chair gave a presentation of the CSL Carbon Review, which was published in December 2009, and reported back from a similar presentation that he had given to the construction industry. There was discussion of how the learning legacy around embodied carbon could be best promoted to industry and widely used in the public sector. The Chair commented that CSL will continue to encourage London 2012 to publish the methodology behind the carbon footprint. [Note – this was published in March 2010] 
The London 2012 Sustainability Plan, 2009 version, was also been published in December 2009. The CSL Chair attended the launch. Commissioners were asked to study the London 2012 Sustainability Plan from the point of view of their particular area of expertise and feed back with comments. 
9. Legacy 
The Chair gave an update on the development of legacy plans, focusing on the creation of legacy boards within the Government Olympic Executive. The Chair also provided an update from his meeting with Andrew Altman, Chair of the OPLC (Olympic, Park Legacy Company). The Commission will continue to highlight the target that the Olympic Park ‘be a blueprint for sustainable living’.

9. Annual Review
The Chair gave a presentation on the emerging findings of the CSL 2009 Annual Review, which will be published in May 2010. There was considerable discussion of the emerging findings and recommendations. A draft of the review will be issued to the Commissioners and Key Stakeholders for initial consultation on 1st February.
Next Meeting
The next full Commission meeting will be held on 22nd April 2010. 
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